Conversion Fund
Of$75,000
For Wildwood

Approval of a $75,000 grant
to help plan for the conversion
of Wildwood Air Force Station
into a civilian facility to stimu-
late economic growth of Kenai
Peninsula, Alaska, was announc-
ed today .by Robert A. Podesta
Assistant - Secretary of  Com-
merce for Economic Develop-
ment.

“The grant was approved in
support of President  Nixon's
program to help communitics
plan and carry out programs to
create new jobs,” Podesta said.

Kenai Peninsula  Borough,
Soldotna, is the applicant for the
funds from the Economic Devel-
opment  Administration, U. S.
Department of Commerce

Borough officials say the Fed-
eral funds will help the bor-
ough’s Overall Economic Devel-
opment Program  Comnuttee
convert the 4.300-acre station
nto a civilian facility and plan
for the establishment of an ed-
ucational center on the station,
which s scheduled to be closed
by the Department of Defense
onJuly 1, 1972,

Kenai Peninsula Borough will
provide $25,000 to help com-
plete the S100,000 total cost of
the planming program for one
year.

Borough leaders say use ot
facihties at Wildwoaod for educa-
tional purposes will heip Alaskan
natives obtam skills to encourage

industrnal and  commercial
growth on the Kenar Penmsu'a.
New  vear-tound industry IS

needed to combat high unem-
ployment, especially during the
winter, the local officials add.

“EDA is pleased to jomn
partnership with Kena Peninsula
Borough m planning for the re-
use of the facilities at Waildwood
as @ center to toster ccononng
development



